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This week’s focus: The Big Pedal 
All week the children have been building up their journeys towards 
The Big Pedal. Despite the weather, the school has averaged over 
50 bike, scooter and walking journeys to and from school each day. 
As well as the children, staff have been taking full part in the 
challenge as well to clock up the score. During the week Godolphin 
class learnt about healthy eating and made smoothies using the, 
‘smoothy bike’ that Dave from Sustrans brought in. Dave also spent 

more time servicing and maintaining bikes as well as training our dinner supervisors to 
deliver a scooter club at lunchtimes. We are currently 47th out of 132 small schools 
taking part in the country but the highest placed Cornish school – well done everybody, 
keep pedaling! 

Parent evenings 
Thank you to all the parents and carers 
who attended the parents meeting this 
week – the turn out was fantastic. If you 
were unable to attend and would like to 
book an appointment to see your child’s 
teacher please do so through: 
secretary@penponds.cornwall.sch.uk 
  

Dates for your diary:  
25th Mar – Little Acorns 
Spring Fayre – 10-12pm 
31st Mar – end of term  
18th Apr – start of 
summer term 
  
This week’s awards:  
  
Top Table : Holly Webb, 
James Kilpin, Finley Clift, 
Isabella Fletcher 
 
Class Awards: 
 
Carn Brea: Charlie, 
Zabian, Eadie 
Godolphin: Jessie, Finley 
Lloyd, Harrison 
Trencom: Piran, Trystan, 
James 
Tregonning: Lee Dunstan 
and Ellie Tresidder 
 
Headteacher Awards: 
Jayden Hitchens 
Lloyd Bennett 
William Garland 
Freya Dickenson 
 
Attendance:  
Carn Brea:  98.40% 
Godolphin: 96.30% 
Trencrom: 94.8% 
Tregonning: 100% 
  
Attendance Trophy: 
Tregonning 
 
 
Quote of the week: 
Kindness is the language 
which the deaf can hear 
and the blind can see – 
Mark Twain 
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Penponds v Troon football match report 
On Monday the 20th of March, some pupils from class 3 and 4 played a football match 
against Troon at the home ground.  We started really well by scoring in the first couple 
of minutes. After that, it kept getting better and better, scoring goals like Cristiano 
Ronaldo. Greg, our main scorer in the game, scored a whopping 5 goals throughout the 
match. Finally, we placed the scoreboard at 5-0 to us. Troon played really well and we 
hope to play them again sometime. The team was: Jack I, Tate, Paul, Evan, Alfie, Jack G, 
Jake, Greg, James, Ryan, Lee and me.    By Emily S 
Trencom Samba assembly 

Trencom class have been learning how to play in a Samba band 
this term and on Tuesday at 1.30pm would like to hold an 
assembly for their parents to show their musical skills!  The 
children will play the different Samba beats they have learnt with 
Mr Barker. The assembly will finish at approximately 2pm. 

 
Cornwall Records Library workshop 
On Wednesday 22nd March Tregonning had a visit from Cornwall library for a mining 
workshop with Mr Rowe. Mr Rowe taught us a game called, “Rock, Water and 
Dynamite”. Dynamite beats rock, rock beats water and water beats dynamite. Then we 
played a game called, “Mine boy, Miner and Mine Captain” We had a selection of mine 
captains like Evie, Alfie, Paul, Alessia, Jack v and Megan D. After that we had a 
presentation; Mr Rowe told each group to go to a station. We each had a turn on a 
station and learnt a lot more about Cornish mining. We each completed a booklet on a 
few questions from a station. On station 1 we had to look where Cornish Miners 
emigrated to. On station 2 we had to look for copper mines and tin mines. On station 3 
we learnt about a boy miner called Richard Jones. On station 4 we had to find certain 
things about a mine. On station 5 we read about the breaking of the man engine and 
finally, station 6 we all looked on different jobs the miners would have had. Phew! We 
learnt loads! 
By Evie Wright and Roisin Bermingham  

Red Nose day 
On Friday the school council held a bake sale, ‘guess the red noses’ and apple bobbing 
to raise money for Comic Relief.  The classroom was packed with children getting stuck 
into the delicious cakes and games. Thank you very much to all the parents who 
brought in cakes for the sale and for the support with the, ‘wear something red’ day.  
We raised a whopping £192 for Comic Relief! 
Childcare choices website 
The Government have introduced a new website called Childcare choices that helps 
parents understand how to get help with their childcare choices. See 
www.childcarechoices.gov.uk 

 
Sainsbury's Active Kids 
vouchers  
We are now collecting 
active sports vouchers 
from Sainsbury's to help 
us buy new sports and 
cooking equipment for 
the children. Our 
collection box is situated 
just inside the sliding 
door of the foyer.  
Please send in the 
vouchers with the 
children. Many thanks 
for your support.  
 
School Text Messaging  
Service  
We are now able to text  
message parents; we will 
start using this service in 
the coming weeks.  
Initially only urgent texts 
will be sent, e.g. if a 
football game is 
cancelled.  For more 
details, please see:  
http://www.penponds.c 
ornwall.sch.uk/web/text 
_messaging_service  
 
Penponds Church  
Penponds Church are 
planning a Saturday 
afternoon tea on April 
22nd, as part of 
fundraising and to raise 
the profile of St George.  
There will be cakes, stalls 
and activities.  Children 
are invited to submit 
drawings or posters of 
dragons!  
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Extreme Reading entry 
The ‘Extreme Reading Challenge’ is 
simple. Make sure as parents you are 
reading with your child as much as 
possible during the week and sign 
their diaries. On a Friday any child 
who has read every day that week at 
home will have their name put into a 
draw for some, ‘Extreme Reading’ 
prizes. If possible, include a photo of 
them reading a book in an interesting 
location! Good-luck everyone!   
 
 
 
 

Cycle-wise 
The school have been lucky enough to be selected for free Cycle-wise training in the 
summer term provided by the police. The normal programme of cycle training, called 
Bike-ablity, was cut by 50% this year which meant that ceratin groups of children were 
unable to complete their course. One of the school governors, Sarah Davis, spent a lot 
of time searching for an alternative which has now been confirmed. Also, Dave from 
Sustrans has agreed to provide free cycle skills coaching to the younger classes as well 
as relaunching our school balance bikes. A huge thank you to Mrs Davis for securing the 
service for the school. 
 
New shed 
We have been examining various ways of improving the storage space in the school and 
moving resources into the best place so children/staff are able to access equipment in a 
much easier fashion. Mrs Watts looked into relocating the sports equipment into a shed  
and through Lee Pengelly, Jewsons have donated over £800 of materials for a new 
shed! The shed will be built next week and will be used for storing all of the school’s 
sports equipment closer to the field and inside the gates, allowing the children to begin 
to use the scooters and balance bikes at break-times and lunchtimes. 
 

 



 

 
  



 
 

Manga to the Max 

Join Keith Sparrow’s workshop for budding young illustrators 

Wednesdays 5th & 12th April 2017, 10am to 1pm 

Ages 8 upwards. 

£10 (cash or cheque on the day) 

At The Writers’ Block, Cornwall College Camborne, TR15 3RD 

Booking essential, contact helen.reynolds@keap.org.uk 

 
 

  



  
  

  

  
  



  
 

 

 

 



 



 


